CITY OF HORICON COMMITTEE OF WHOLE FEBRUARY 28, 2017

The Committee of Whole of the City of Horicon met in regular session on February 28, 2017.
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Neitzel at 6:00 p.m.

Alderpersons Present: Hady, Marschke, Anfinson, Miller, Frami, and Fausett.
Alderpersons Absent: None.

Mayor Neitzel led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Don Neitzel of Kunkel Engineering provided an overview of the South Wind Trail Reconstruction
Project. The Project will include replacement of water main, sewer main, storm sewer,
sidewalk, curb and gutter, driveway approaches, and asphalt. Also included is replacement of
utilities under the alley running parallel to Birchcrest Road as well as the asphalt.

An opportunity was provided for South Wind Trail property owners to ask questions. ltems
discussed during this time included: whether or not to replace the island, assessable items,
access to property during construction, lead water service replacement, removal of terrace
trees, condition of alley off of East Lake Street, and Project timeline.

Consensus of property owner to remove the island on South Wind Trail and create a more
controlled intersection.

Property owners adjacent to the alley connecting East Lake Street and South Wind Trail will
contact the City as to whether they would like to see the alley continue as is or if the City
should vacate it.

Motion by Anfinson, second by Frami, to adjourn.
All voting AYE. Meeting adjourned at 6:47 p.m.

Kristenf1. Jacobson, City Clerk-Treas



